NOTES ON CAASP MEETING, Thursday, June 1, 2017
Outriggers, Stratford
Present: Rob Melillo (presiding), Bill Scalise, Carol Wilkas, Monica Brase, Mark Hill, Wayne Therault, Corinne Byrne, Vicki Gustavson, Julie Leroux and Margaret Mayr
1. Treasurer’s Report:  Checking account is near zero but we have a couple of outstanding payments for the PDD coming in (Danbury and Southington).
2. Secretary’s Report:  Notes from last meeting were reviewed and accepted.
3. STARS: Conference May 19 was a great success. Some programs would like to see a greater mix in the judges for different events. Also, while most of the judges gave great feed back we would like to see more interaction between the judges and the students. The organization was good this year with the master sheet for all programs and student scheduling. Bill mentioned that he would not have those resources next year as ALPS moves back to Killingly High School. He is encouraging someone else to take over that job. Mark will check with Lincoln College to make sure everything went well from their end as no one from Lincoln showed up for the opening and judges cancelled the day of the event. Lisa from Southington suggested that we have STARS students in each room to video the presentations next year. Mark will receive the proclamation with in the next week and we can post it on the website. The proclamation itself will go to Windsor to hang in their program as the new participants.
4. SDE Alternative Schools Committee Next Steps:  Rob and Bill attended the ASC meeting in Middletown May 25 to conclude work on the guidelines to expulsion and suspension. There is a push to use restorative justice models instead of expulsion and to make sure all education statues are followed with expelled students including 900 hours a year instruction in all areas with certified staff in each area. This will be problematic in smaller districts to which the state department of education suggests regionalization. The issue of funding was mentioned but not discussed.
5. Potential Alternative Ed Workshop:  Rob mentioned hosting a workshop the last week of September on Google Sites and Goggle Classroom that more programs seem to be using and suggested Mike Vose as presenter. Corinne suggested presenting a workshop for beginners with Mike Vose taking the advance group. Mark will check on a larger site possibly the Southington Elks. Carol mentioned Hawke’s Landing also. Rob would like to see this as a workshop/social that could lead to preparations for the November Professional Development Day. He suggested charging $5.00 a head to cover munchies and have a cash bar. Rob would like to get together in August to make firm plans for this event. Bill Suggested meeting somewhere along the shore again. Rob will email out details during the summer.
6. Upcoming Meetings: The first meeting of the fall will be September 7 (Thursday) at REACH in West Hartford, 4:00 pm.
